
1973: Help Establish NEDCC

In 1973, CLR made a two-year matching grant of $70,300 to the six-
state New England Interstate Library Compact—a political subdivision of 
the governments of Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Massachusetts, 
Connecticut, and Rhode Island—to establish the New England Document 
Conservation Center (NEDCC). (The full name changed to Northeast 
Document Conservation Center in 1980.) The center, located in North 
Andover, Massachusetts, was initially a workshop where, on a fee basis, 
techniques of document preservation, repair, and restoration were ap-
plied to materials submitted for treatment by institutions in the six states. 
Services were eventually extended beyond New England, and the center 
was completely self-supporting at the end of the two-year grant period.

NEDCC continues its work to this day, offering conservation treatment, 
digital imaging, and audio preservation services, as well as preservation 
training, assessments and consultations, and disaster advice on collec-
tions.

The following description is taken from the 17th annual report of the Council on Library 
Resources, Inc., for the period ending June 30, 1973, p. 37. 

The following description is taken from the 18th annual report of the Council on Library 
Resources, Inc., for the period ending June 30, 1974, p. 36–37.

https://www.nedcc.org/

